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Haywood 

Spay/Neuter 
Spring 2016 

Surprise! Spring is on the way and so are lots of litters of kittens 

and puppies!  On the return of our February 24th spay/neuter 

transport to Humane Alliance, we discovered that out of the 20 

female cats we sent 10 were in heat and 3 already pregnant.  

Eight of the female dogs sent also came back listed as in heat. 

SPRING MAY BE HERE! Finding homes for these springtime 

pups and kittens is not that easy. In the end many are taken to 

the shelter putting them at risk of euthanasia.  

 

Haywood Spay/Neuter tries to make it impossible to say that the cost of spay/neuter surgery 

is a reason for not getting a pet fixed. With the help of our wonderful supporters, HS/N has 

been providing low-cost surgeries for Haywood County pets for years with over 20,000 pets 

and free-roaming cats fixed and counting! 

 

2016 is starting out with a double whammy for HS/N. The NC Spay/Neuter Refund Program 

will provide surgery refunds only for clients with incomes less than 100% of US Federal 

Poverty Guideline levels. This means that we can only apply for surgery refunds for 45% of 

our clients instead of the 91% of our clients under the earlier rules.  Even then we received on 

average 60% of the amount requested. AND Humane Alliance has increased their vaccination 

fees from $6 to $10 which adds an additional $4 to provide rabies vaccinations for each pet. 

Our fee schedule runs from $10 for those under 100% of poverty guideline levels, $20 for those 

under 300% and $60 for all others. We are trying to make it as affordable as possible and yet 

not go out of business! 
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Countdown to Spring Litters 
Over 2,000 surgeries in 2015 
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Prevention + Cure 

 

/ÖÅÒ ςȟπππ ÓÕÒÇÅÒÉÅÓ ÉÎ ςπρυ 

Itȭs a staggering number of surgeries and 
nearly 10% of the total workload of our 
friends at The Humane Alliance Clinic in 
nearby Asheville.    

#ÁÎ ×Å ÄÏ ÉÔ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÉÎ ςπρφȩ   

/ÎÌÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔȦ 

Countdown to Spring Litters  
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¦ǇŘŀǘŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ /ƻǳƴǘȅ {ƘŜƭǘŜǊ 
By the time you get this newsletter, the Haywood County 
Board of Commissioners will have received the basic 
schematics of the new shelter designed by Randy 
Cunningham of Mountain Design and will have approved 
continuing the plans for this project at the March 8th BOCC 
meeting. The site has already been chosen on Jones Cove 
Road and the land has been purchased for the shelter. 
 
A new shelter is desperately needed but is still a long time 
coming once plans are approved.  The current one is too 
small, falling into disrepair and, despite constant effort, no 
longer meets current NC State shelter standards.  Kitty litter 
pans and food dishes are currently washed in the break room 
sink.  The same sink used by the staff for snack and meal 
clean up; as the animal intake room; the vaccination room; 
and meet and greet room!  There is no disease prevention 
ventilation system.  This year, the shelter has been through 
several bouts of parvo and upper respiratory disease in dogs 
and upper respiratory disease in cats.  Lack of a safe 
quarantine area for dogs and cats to recover from upper 
respiratory disease prevents recovery and the opportunity 
for adoption.  Because these conditions exist, many of these 
animals were euthanized to prevent the spread of viruses to 
others. 

3ÔÁÙ 4ÕÎÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÏÔÉÃÅ ÏÆ Á ÐÕÂÌÉÃ 
ÈÅÁÒÉÎÇ ÉÎ !ÐÒÉÌ ÏÒ -ÁÙ ÔÏ УÉÎÁÌÉÚÅ 
ÔÈÉÓ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ.  Supporters need to let 
the commissioners know they are 
behind a new shelter unlike some who 
would just like to keep the current Ȱdog 
poundȱ and euthanize animals for 
space or illness. Their email addresses 
and snail mail addresses can be found 
at www.haywoodnc.net and clicking on 
"ÏÁÒÄ ÏÆ #ÏÍÍÉÓÓÉÏÎÅÒÓ link on the 
left side of the screen.  Your attendance 
at the March 7th public hearing @ 9 AM 
would be an even stronger message.   

Unwanted dogs remain a 
major challenge to our 
countyȭs rescue groups and 
shelter staff.  Pits & hounds 
top the shelterȭs high-risk 
breeds. Hereȭs why they 
arrive at the door: 

¶ Moving 

¶ Too many puppies 

¶ Runs away 

¶ Does not hunt 

¶ Bites, fights 

¶ Etc 

HCAS Director Doyle Teague 
is working to develop & 
fund programs that can 
keep pets with their family. 

Haywood Countyõs animal shelter no longer meets 
current NC State standards  

The current shelter break 
room sink is used both by staff 
and to sanitize kitty litter pans 

& pet food dishes.   

Why Am I Here ?  

http://www.haywoodnc.net
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Haywood Spay/Neuter (H S/N) became a Network Partner of Best Friends late last 
year.  HS/N applied for a TNR grant Best Friends offered to their Network Partners 
and we received $10,000.  This money will cover the basic costs of fixing 310 
community cats. In turn, we will provide Best Friends 
with our monthly spay/neuter data and they will 
include us in all their updates, programs, etc. 
 
Since 2009 our TNR team has trapped and fixed over 
4,000 community or free roaming cats with the help of 
three PetSmart Charities grants over 5 years.  That 
grant ended in August of 2015, so the Best Friends 
grant arrived a crucial time! TNR is the proven 
effective way to cut down on the numbers of free 
roaming cats.  When we started TNR on a major scale 
in ςππωȟ ÔÈÅ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒ ÉÎÔÁËÅ ÏÆ ÃÁÔÓ ×ÁÓ ρȟψρρ for that 
year.  In ςπρυȟ ÏÎÌÙ χτρ ÃÁÔÓ ÅÎÔÅÒÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ 
τφȢψϷ ×ÅÒÅ Ï×ÎÅÒ ÓÕÒÒÅÎÄÅÒÓȟ ÎÏÔ ÓÔÒÁÙÓȦ 
 
The TNR hotline is constantly being used by concerned residents seeking help with 
free roaming cats in their neighborhoods. These residents are keenly aware that if 
these cats are not fixed, there will soon be more! 
 

4(!.+3 4/ "%34 &2)%.$3ȟ 42!0-.%54%2-2%452. #/.4).5%3 ). ςπρφ 

! ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǎǇŀȅκƴŜǳǘŜǊ ōȅ 
ŦƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻŦ ŀƎŜ  

ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ 
ǳƴǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ƭƛǧŜǊǎ 

¸ƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛǎ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǘƻ 
ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ 

9ÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÈÅÌÐ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÖÁÌÕÁÂÌÅ ÅÆÆÏÒÔȢ )Î 
ÆÁÃÔȟ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÉÓ ÖÉÔÁÌȢ  Funds to continue 
TNR as the team this year are needed.  We plan to 
process 500 cats this year and each one costs us $36.  
We will seek all possible grants but animal welfare 
foundations across the nation are besieged by 
groups like ours needing funds and funds are scarce 
from the start.  

So we ask for and appreciate any help we can get 
from our many supporters.  We do not want to 
repeat history so this program needs to continue.  
The truth is that unless we continue we will be right 
back where we started in 2009 with a thousand plus 
unwanted cats/kittens entering the shelter with no 
one wanting them. 
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Permit #54 

Place Label Here  

Follow us on Facebook 

DONATE ONLINE 

Serving the community by providing  
low-cost spay neuter services and 
animal wellness programs 

(ÁÐÐÙ 3ÐÒÉÎÇȦ 

)ÔȭÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÔÏ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ  
ÐÏÓÉÔÉÖÅ ÃÈÁÎÇÅÓ  

ÙÏÕ ÍÁËÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÖÅÓ ÏÆ 
(ÁÙ×ÏÏÄ #ÏÕÎÔÙ  
ÄÏÇÓ Ǫ ÃÁÔÓȢ 

 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȢ 

Prevention + Cure  

 Ȱ0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÒÅ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÁÇÁÉÎ Ǫ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÍÏÒÅ УÌÅÁ 
ÐÒÅÖÅÎÔÁÔÉÖÅ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÒÍÉÎÇ ÍÅÄÉÃÉÎÅȢ  )Ô ÉÓ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÙ 
ÁÒÅ ÇÒÁÔÅÆÕÌ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎ ÁÆÆÏÒÄ ÉÔȢȱ  -HS/N Wellness Update 

Over 1,000 flea treatments have been provided 
since the project launched last year.  


